Lily Weisblatt
Reporter

Royal blue and neon orange just do not go together.
This was one of the many concetns that raced through
students” minds when news of the location for the class
of 2011’ graduation ceremony broke. Last June, West
Potomac drew a date for graduation at the usual venue,
the Geotge Mason University (GMU) Patriot Center. That
date was June 22", which is a Wednesday at the end of
the school year. This means seniors would have to attend
the final week of school, traditionally a requirement for
underclassmen only. This prompted the administration
to make a controversial decision at the Parent Teacher
Student Association (PTSA) meeting on September 13%:
The class of 2011 would be graduating on June 17%, 2011
at Hayfield Secondary School, combining blue and orange.

West Potomac has previously graduated at the GMU
Patriot Center for approximately 15 years. Many students
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believe graduating at a college shows the graduates a
place they can aspite to, and gives them a feeling of
accomplishment. Also, some seniors believe graduating at
a so-called rival high school to be some sort of betrayal to
West Potomac, where most have spent four years attending,
In response to the backlash from parents and students, on
October 1st, a survey was released on FCPS 24/7 Blackboard
giving students the option to vote for a venue. Once tallied,
the results supported the administration’s prior decision to
hold the graduation at Hayfield Secondary School. Out of 213
voters, 63% chose Hayfield over the GMU Patriot Centet.
While some students are neutral, others are staunchly
opposed to the proposal. Those who are indifferent to
the decision are concentrating less on where they are
graduating and more on planning for the future. Receiving
a diploma is the goal, and where they obtain that vital

- piece of papet is not as important. Senior Amanda Alves

Continued on page 3

Breast cancer bracelets banned from schools

Caitlin Shroeder
Reporter

Is ‘boobies’ a dirty word?
Some schools seem to
think so. Schools from
California to Florida have

Dakota, and Florida have
banned the bracelets, and
some haye even gone so far
as to suspend students for
sporting them.

Hunter Cooper, a 15-year-
old student at Rocklin High

begun banning a pink School in California, was
rubber bracelet about an asked to remove his “I love
inch thick beating the boobies” bracelet, which
phrase, “I [heart] boobies.” Photo Courtesy of Lauren Metz he wears in honot of his
Students have been Breast cancer bracelets bearing the emblem "I deceased grandmother,
suspended, parents ate in breast cancer victim.

an uproat, and the debate
is only becoming more and
more heated. .5

Five years ago, the “Keep a Breast Foundation,” a non-profit
otganization that is dedicated to promoting breast cancer
awateness, cteated these bracelets in an effort to spread
theit message among teens. However, school officials are

taking a different view on the matter. Many call the bracelets.

insensitive, immatute, and most of all “inappropriate.”
Schools in Arizona, California, Washington State, South
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[heart] boobies” were banned from public schools a
across America, from California to Florida.

He complied, but when
school officials attempted

to confiscate the bracelet he refused to hand it over. In a

statement to repotters he said, “When I was asked to turn in
my bracelet, I took it off, told them I would not wear it and
put it in my backpack, [but] they told me to take it out and
give it to them. That’s when I started to ask questions and

told them ‘no”.” Cooper was then suspended from school,

Continued on page 3
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Low amount of parking
spaces anger students

Norris Brooks
News Editor

In high school, one
of the moments each
student dreams of is
receiving his ot her
license and being able
to drive to school. It is a
rite of passage that gives
students a novel feeling
of independence and
autonomy at long last.

. But when unexpected
circumstances
this from occurting, many
students wonder, “What
happens now?” For the first time in yeats, a surprising event
has taken place at our school: the parking passes have sold out.

Parking passes went on sale on September 10® for seniors
and September 15 for juniors. To be petmitted a patking
spot, each student must sign a contract agreeing to the school’s

prevent

Photo Courtesy of Lauren Metz

policy for cars on campus, complete a form describing his
ot her car, and pay a $200 fee. The passes are sold during
each lunch period, and the line most always extends out
the door. For most students, the wait is worth having the
blue and white pass in their hands. They will stand in line
for a half an hour ot mote in otder to receive the permit.
Junior Patrick Murphy said, “I waited in line for

the entire lunch period in order to get a spot. I
didn’t even eat lunch!”  Many other students had
to sactifice eating lunch in order to receive a pass.
This year, however, students were denied passes—even
after braving the long lines. One problem was that the
passes were not disbutsed in a fair and equitable manner.
A student with an early lunch period had a better chance
of receiving a permit than a student whose lunch petiod
was later in the day. The major cause of the scatcity of
passes, however, was that the junior class consists of over
600 students—a tecord number—almost half of whom
can drive. Consequently, not everyone who wants to pay
for a spot is guaranteed one. The parking spaces sold out
in four days for the seniots, but in only two days for the
juniors. If you were a junior buying your parking pass on the
second day, and you had C or D lunch, you were out of luck.
These events ate in stark contrast to years past. Last year,
spots wete available to students throughout the year. Senior
Caitlin Cotrigan did not receive her license until January of
last year and was still able to putchase a space. Responding
to the problems she witnessed this year, Corrigan said, “T'm
shocked that all the spots are sold out. I applied halfway
through the yearlastyear, and there were plenty of passesleft!”
Parents have been calling the school 24/7, attempting

to ensute their child receives a parking pass. So far they
have been unsuccessful. Seemingly caught off guard by
the situation, secutity has offered few solutions. Students

Continned on page 3
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Check out the back page
for a game of Sudoku, good
advice, and more! i
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